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          25th September 2023 
 
Dear Parent / Carer,  
 
We are writing today to seek your support in keeping your child/children safe online. Over 
the last few days, there have been a number of incidents outside of school hours related to 
the misuse of social media, especially WhatsApp. A number of students from across all 
year groups have been found to be part of chat groups, and, in the latest incident, using 
extremely inappropriate language and offensive comments. Many of these group chats are 
not private and this allows anyone to access the content. It has been discovered that 
several groups have also included unknown members. This is very concerning and, in spite 
of all the work we have done with students in school on e-safety and responsible use of 
social media, some students are exposing themselves to serious safeguarding risks.  
 
The minimum age for a WhatsApp account is 16 or over – Holywell students should not be 
using WhatsApp as they are under this age. Please monitor what your child is accessing, 
using and viewing online; they should be reminded that they must tell you if they receive 
anything inappropriate from any application. As a school, we strongly discourage student 
chat groups and we respectfully advise that any use of WhatsApp is family-centred and 
monitored by parents/carers.  
 
Please note that, whilst we will continue to support families in keeping everyone safe, it is 
not our direct remit to intervene in external matters relating to social media unless there is 
something directly related to an issue in school. You can report harassment, malicious 
messaging or distribution of private sexual images without consent online via Safe Internet 
UK (https://saferinternet.org.uk/report-harmful-content) or via the Police (online or via 101).   
 
Please see some guidance on the next page for how to stop your child from being added to 
various WhatsApp groups.  
 
Many thanks for your continued support, 
 

MG Simpson 

Mr MG Simpson 
Headteacher 
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